Minutes of Meeting of Co. Cavan Joint Policing Committee held in the Council Chamber, Cavan on Friday 11 December 2015 at 3pm.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Elected Representatives:
 Cllr. John Paul Feeley, Cllr. Clifford Kelly, Cllr. Winston Bennett, Cllr. Peter Mc Vitty, Cllr. Madeline Argue, Cllr. Noel Connell, Cllr. Paddy Mc Donald, Cllr. Paddy Smith, Cllr. Damien Brady, Cllr. Carmel Brady, Cllr. Damian Brady
Community Representatives: Brian Mc Dermott, Noleen Smith, Aisling Tobin, Bob Gilbert
Executive: Tommy Ryan (CE, Cavan County Council), Ger Finn (Cavan County Council), Gráinne Boyle (Cavan County Council)
Garda Officers: Superintendent James Coen
Apologies: Cllr. Fergal Curtin, Cllr. Paddy Smith, Cllr. Shane P. O’Reilly Deputy Brendan Smith, Senator Diarmuid Wilson, Chief Superintendent Padraig  Rattigan
In Attendance: Emma Clerkin (RSA), Brian Hora (Cavan Co. Co.)
Chairman Cllr. John Paul Feeley welcomed Emma Clerkin of the Road Safety Authority (RSA) to the meeting. 

· Minutes and Matters Arising
Cllr. Carmel Brady proposed the minutes and Cllr. Damian Brady seconded them. 

A letter has been re-issued to the Minister regarding the Draft Fuel Smuggling

Bill however no formal response has been received.
There were no other matters arising.
· Garda Report – Updated Crime Statistics for the County
Superintendent Coen distributed an updated crime statistics report for the County. Figures were presented to cover the period 01/09/2015 to 08/12/2015.
Superintendent Coen referred to a recent public meeting which took place in Bawnboy and said that the level of support received from the community has been appreciated by the gardaí, their support is helping to bring down the levels of crime. He also said that Operation Thor is having a significant impact on limiting the incidents of crime taking place within rural areas of the County. 

Cllr. Peter Mc Vitty queried the impact of the Border and jurisdiction problems for gardaí. Superintendent Coen replied that the PSNI and the gardaí work closely together in relation to these matters.

Cllr. Kelly said that he has concerns for Kingscourt as the numbers of gardaí has fallen dramatically while the incidences of crime have increased, leading to local people being very fearful. He called for a public meeting to take place in Kingscourt. There is also the issue around jurisdictional concerns with the surrounding county of Meath and the changes in divisions have caused problems. He appealed to the gardaí to take this into consideration. Superintendent Coen said that this was a priority for the former Chief Superintendant Sheridan and he will ensure this is forwarded on to Chief Superintendent Rattigan.
Chairman Feeley also requested this to be followed up on, as the issue of jurisdictions and divisions is an issue of concern in many parts of the county.

· Road Safety Authority – Emma Clerkin, Road Safety Promotion Officer
A new Road Safety Committee has been set up for County Cavan. To date the committee has formulated its:

· Road Safety Mission Statement

· Terms of Reference

· Agreed and secured membership

· Overall objectives – formulating a road safety plan from 2016 up to 2020. They plan to launch this in early 2016.

Ms. Clerkin referred to targeted education programmes and campaigns being rolled out by the RSA to encourage road safety. Including the:

· Cavan AXA Road Safety Show which is targeted at schools and has been very effective to date. All pupils get a great insight into their responsibilities when they start driving and how their actions can impact of the wider community. 
· Promotion of seatbelt use and High vis use by delivery of "Seatblet Sheriff" awards and poster competition to first and second class. 

· Shuttle Bus Service

She referred to some of the promotional work the RSA are involved in. 

· Message on Seatbelt Use on the back of Dunnes Stores receipts over the Christmas period.
· Promotion and delivery of RSA Presentations in local schools. Increase in delivery of "Wrecked.ie" in secondary schools this year to target young drivers. 

· Delivery of back to school packs to Junior and Senior infants and the Hi-Glo Silver packs to first and second class. 
The following national updated statistics were provided: 

· Deaths 147

· Collisions 141
· Pedestrians 27
· Drivers 65
· Passengers 26
· Motor Cyclists 20
· Pedal Cyclists 9
· Cavan and Monaghan 7
Chairman Feeley thanked Ms Clerkin for her presentation and invited questions from members.

Both Ms. Smith and Cllr. Mc Vitty suggested that tin order to further increase the level of usage of high vis vests the RSA should visit community groups such as Men’s Sheds Groups and Community Alert Groups, ICA etc. Ms. Clerkin replied that they do target these groups and the vests are given out for free but it can be difficult to let all groups know of their service.

Ms Smith enquired if it is mandatory for all schools to participate in their programmes to which Ms Clerkin replied that up until now she contacts schools directly herself. 

Ms Tobin asked are there any programmes targeted at parents around strapping their toddlers into their car seats correctly as this is an issue in Cavan. Ms Clerkin said the ‘Check it fits’ programme has been held within the county by the RSA on previous occasions. It was suggested that perhaps the RSA should target these programmes directly at parent groups.
Cllr. Mc Donald asked if the RSA had any responsibility regarding trees along roads, stating that some can cause treacherous conditions. Ms Clerkin replied that this would be the Council’s responsibility but suggested that this is something the RSA could work directly with the Council on.

Ms Clerkin took the opportunity to request that a ramp be provided outside of Drumcave National School to which Cllr Argue agreed she would take up the matter. Ms Tobin also suggested that Crosskeys was in need of a ramp also outside their school to which Cllr. Bennett agreed to take up.
· Cavan Town CCTV System – Brian Hora, Cavan Co. Co.

Mr. Hora provided some background information on the CCTV system in operation in Cavan Town under the following headings:

· How the project was developed and funded.

· Location of the cameras in operation (6).

· Procedure for requesting information.

· Statistics around level of usage and requests.

Chairman Feeley asked how the system could be improved and Mr. Hora suggested that extending the cameras to other areas so full coverage of the town could be obtained would benefit and make the system even more effective which would be possible with the system they have. 

Cllr. Bennett asked if it would be possible for the camera’s to be voice activated as he believed this would be a very effective feature to which Mr. Hora said he will investigate. 

Cllr. Argue enquired into the level of usage of the camera’s commenting that some seem to be used more often than others in terms of information requests. She asked if there are any plans to put a camera into Con Smith Park. Superintendent Coen said that there are discussions taking place between the gardaí and council on this.  He stated that the cameras are an invaluable resource for investigating crimes and requested that this JPC advocates for further usage to be extended within the town and county. 

Cllr. Brady thanked Mr. Hora for his presentation. He said that he has raised this issue on a number of occasions himself previously as he believes CCTV cameras are more important than ever with the closure of Garda Stations.
Cllr. Kelly also thanked Mr. Hora for a very useful presentation. He enquired if he was aware of any funding opportunities available currently for CCTV systems. Tommy Ryan suggested that town teams are currently being set up around the county and if theses teams feel this is necessary within their areas this is something they could perhaps include within their plans. 
Chairman Feeley proposed that this committee make a call to central government to request that funding be made available to allow for the development of CCTV systems. This could possibly be match funded by the County Council. Cllr. Kelly seconded this.

Cllr. Bennett suggested that a letter should also be send from the gardaí to central government stating their support for CCTV System funding.
Mr. Gilbert remarked that according to the garda crime statistics the highest levels of crime are taking place in Cootehill, Belturbet and Bailieborough and that these area’s should be given priority for CCTV Systems within the County. 

Superintendent Coen wanted to commend Mr. Hora and his staff in the Council on how efficiently they respond to garda requests for CCTV footage.

· JPC Strategic Plan
Ms. Boyle informed the committee that she received confirmation from Sergeant Pat Conway in the National Community Policing Office that he would attend the next meeting of the Cavan JPC to advice on developing a Strategic Plan, as referred to in the updated JPC guidelines.
· Next Meeting
It was agreed that the newly appointed Chief Superintendent should be available to attend the next meeting of the Cavan JPC. A provisional date of the 26 February 2016 at 3pm was set.
Meeting concluded at 4:30pm followed by a photo op of members to deliver a Christmas road safety message.
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